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August 3, 2023 
 
Aaron Frey, Attorney General of Maine 
Via https://appengine.egov.com/apps/me/maine/ag/reportingform  
 
Re: Notice of Data Breach Affecting EY Law LLP (“EY Law”) 
 
Dear Attorney General Frey,  
 
We write on behalf of EY Law regarding a security incident involving a third-party 
service provider.  
 
On May 31, 2023, we were informed by our third-party supplier, Progress Software, of a 
security vulnerability involving the supplier’s MOVEit Transfer solution. MOVEit 
Transfer is a file transfer tool used by many organizations, including us, to support the 
secure transfer of data files.      
 
Upon becoming aware of the issue, we promptly launched an investigation and took 
steps to secure our systems. We have also been working with third-party security 
experts to investigate the scope of the issue.   
 
Based on our investigation, we believe an unauthorized party was able to obtain certain 
files transferred through the MOVEit tool, including files that contained personal data 
of 3 Maine residents. EY Law then also undertook an extensive analysis of the affected 
files to determine which individuals and data may have been affected, and to confirm 
their identities and contact information. The personal data in the relevant files may have 
included: 
• First and last names, dates of birth, email and home addresses, US work address 

if applicable; 
• Passport information (passport number, citizenship, other identifiers); and/or 
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• Social security numbers. 
 
EY Law is notifying individuals whose personal information may have been accessed 
and offering them a 24-month complimentary subscription to TransUnion’s credit 
monitoring and identity theft restoration services. EY Law began mailing notifications 
on August 3, 2023.  
 
An unaddressed copy of the letter is attached. EY Law has also established a call center 
to answer consumers’ questions (1‑833‑596‑1092).  
 
EY Law takes this event seriously, and remains committed to protecting consumers’ 
personal information and assisting those who may have been affected by this incident. 
By virtue of this notice, EY Law does not waive any rights and reserves all rights under 
such laws. Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any questions regarding this 
letter. 
     

Very truly yours, 
 
 
s/Jarno Vanto 
 

Enclosures 














